CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that the foregoing Notification of Discontinuance of Common Carrier
Wireline Broadband Internet Access Service was served on 27" day of May, 2015, to the
following persons;

l. Served by Fed Ex Courier:

Secretary of Defense

Attn: Special Assistance for Telecommunications
10000 Defense Pentagon

Washington, DC 20301-1000

Ms. Elizabeth Rolando, Chief Clerk
Illinois Commerce Commission
527 East Capitol Avenue
Springfield, IL 62701

Computer Techniques Inc.
Attn: Adam Vocks

1100 N Sportsman Dr
Taylorville, IL 62568

v
Scott Kitchen

Director, Regulatory Compliance



/) Consolidated’

350 South Loop 336 West
Conroe, TX 77304
www.consolidated.com

May 27, 2015 via Fed Ex Courier

Computer Techniques Inc.
Attn: Adam Vocks

1100 N Sportsman Dr
Taylorville, IL 62568

RE: CC Docket No. 02-33 — Notice of Permissive Detariffing of Wireline
Broadband Internet Access Service by Consolidated Communications

Dear Valued Customer:

This letter is to advise you that effective June 12, 2015, Consolidated Communications
plants to detariff provisioning of wireline broadband Internet access service (“WBIAS”)
on a tariffed basis. Services will be made available to you on a common carrier, non-
tariffed basis. The existing relevant rates, terms and conditions will not change until the
end of your term or upon replacement with a Broadband commercial Agreement.
Consolidated Communications’ rates, terms and conditions for its non-tariffed wireline
broadband access service will be available at its office located at 350 S. Loop 336 West,
Conroe, Texas and on our website at www.consolidated.com

The actions described above are taken in accordance with the FCC’s Report and Order
(FCC15-150) (Rel. Sept. 23, 2005) in Docket No. 02-33. In order, the FCC determined
that facilities based wireline broadband internet service providers could offer their
services on a common carrier, permissively detariffed basis.

Any questions regarding the notice may be directed to me at 936-521-7736 or by email @
scott.kitchen(@consolidated.com.

Scott Kitchen
Director, Regulatory Compliance



